Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Monday, October 21, 2013
Minutes

Committee Members Present:
Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi

Paula Kibbe

Lance Kennedy

Barry Struski

Absent:  James O’Brien

Administrative Leadership Team:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Patrick Meagher, Asst. Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

7:00 P.M.    Lance Kennedy opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
I. Comments from the General Public: None.

II. Introduction of John & Abigail Adams Scholars – Jon Evans, MHS Assistant Principal introduced the 28 John & Abigail Adams Scholars from the Class of 2014.  They are:  Sean Anderson, Casey Armanetti, Erin Bamberry, Michelle Barnes, Zachary Bender, Victoria Berry, Benjamin Bonenfant, Matthew Chasey, Rachel Cohenno, Alana Dunham, Jessica Ferguson, Mary Forde, Andrew Foster, Joshua Goodman, Samantha Guevremont, Alexandra Guimaraes, Katherine Hildebrandt, Rachel Lauzon, Tristan Marshall, Michael Podielsky, Samuel Reed, Jessica Rizzuto, Alanna Rubin, Ainsley Ryan, Corinne Sherwood, Jacob Spooner, Scott Struski, and Kerry Walsh.   Mr. Evans explained the criteria needed to earn this award.  Students earn a tuition waiver at Massachusetts colleges and universities by earning advanced or proficient in math and ELA MCAS and are in the 25% of their class. 
III. Comments from the EAPC: Donna Ramsey, EAPC President, echoed congratulations to the students who earned the John & Abigail Adams Scholarship.  She commented Educators across the Commonwealth continue to work on the new evaluation system.  Carver educators will continue to educate in academics, listen and respond appropriately and to work as a team throughout this process.
IV. Approval of Minutes: Motion by Barry Struski to approve regular session minutes of September 9, 2013. Motion second by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi. No discussion. One abstention, Paula Kibbe.  Approved.  Motion made by Paula Kibbe to approve Special Session minutes of October 8, 2013.  Motion second by Lance Kennedy.  No discussion. Two abstentions, Barry Struski and Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi. Approved.
V.  Updates from Student Advisory Council:  Kerry Walsh, StuCo President shared the following events:  

1. Crusader Fest 9/27- This year, Stuco had one of the best outcomes in the past 4 years, with bringing new events such as a Dunk tank and Costume contest for the Elementary School kids. It was a great success and brought the community together well!   2. Homecoming Pep Rally 10/4- Homecoming Pep rally was based on school pride and colors, encouraging all students and staff to wear maroon and white- also one of the best turn outs in the school, we had the pep band play and even the homecoming court had a challenge to accomplish.   3. STUCO officer shop Holy Cross 10/21 (today) a leadership conference that helps officers of high school student council learn techniques to foster more school spirit and student involvement.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

1. 10/23 senior class ice cream party recognition- At the homecoming pep rally, we had the teacher vote for which class they thought showed the most crusader pride! The seniors won, but it was a close call.   2. Halloween Costume Dress up 10/31 - grades 6-12 for Breast Cancer ($1 all donated) This year this fundraiser is going to support a cure for Breast Cancer where in the past we have always done it for Cystic Fibrosis.  3. Mr. Crusader: Event Details soon but date will be 12/5 6pm.
VI.
Communications:   
A.  MHS Environmental Club:  55 Carver students (and family members) from Best Buddies, National Honor Society, the Laliberte Family Club and the Environmental Clubs participated in CoastSweep 2013 in Plymouth on September 28, 2013.  Over 100 pounds of trash was collected from Plymouth Beach.  
B.  MASC/MASS Joint Conference: Information on annual conference on Cape Cod was shared (Nov. 6-9, 2013).  This year’s theme is Partnering to Sustain District Leadership.  The School Committee Chair and Superintendent will attend.
VII.   Reports from the Superintendent:
Standard I – Instructional Leadership

A.  Educational Technology Upgrades Report:  Meredith Cargill presented technology updates.  An outside vendor, LCN, Inc. has been hired to work with our district to update our technology. Three tiers were addressed: Infrastructure, Assessment and Equipment, and Support and Professional Development. Key points are:  Infrastructure: improve our wireless capacity to meet the demands of a variety of devices- A major implementation will be the accessibility of network services for the BYOD (bring your own devices) plan.  This plan will go live mid-November. Also we will develop authentication policies and increase our bandwidth capabilities.  For Assessment and Equipment: we will acquire more machines/devices that meet PARCC compliance standards for computerized assessment.  For Support and Professional Development:  conduct knowledge transfer sessions with CPS tech staff; implement a student helpdesk, pilot training through Apple’s i-Pad learning tour, and continue to implement the secure, new educator evaluation system’s digital portfolio components.
Barry Struski asked where Carver stands in comparison to other districts.  Ms. Cargill stated some districts have 1:1 ratio for computers/students which can be a difficult cost discussion.  She felt we are in “the middle”.  Currently, computer accessibility at the MHS, allows approximately two full classes to use them simultaneously.  Paula Kibbe asked if there is any possibility of private grants or corporate sponsorship for technology acquisitions.  The Superintendent said right now it is not a good solution because of specific testing software. Another warrant article will be requested in the spring to bring tech equipment to the Elementary School.  
Standard II – Management and Operations

A.  October 1 Enrollment Report:  The current October 1 student count for CPS is 1724.  The MSBA enrollment study previously generated projected only 2 students over our enrollment count.  Also provided was data for private schools, charter schools, virtual academy, vocational and agricultural schools.  A total of 213 students who live in Carver attend these other schools.
B. Personnel Updates: New Hires:  Susan Kallio-Vincent, Kindergarten Paraprofessional, Meghan Robertson, Special Education Paraprofessional, Holly Hoffman, Food Service Worker.  Resignation:  Kristin Andrade, Speech/Language Pathologist, Jacqueline Thibeault, Special Ed. Para and Dawn Walsh, Food Service Worker. 
C.  Budget Update:  Patrick Meagher discussed the FY 14 budget adjustments. The original budget is reviewed, in particular, salaries and benefits. The cost of retirements and the replacement cost of employees are also examined in real numbers.  Health insurance costs needed adjustments as they previously had offsets by EdJobs grant but this benefit (grant) is longer available. Also, some sped tuition costs were reduced by Circuit Breaker funds.  The adjustments made correct line-items but keep the same bottom line.
D.  Facilities Update:  The elevator at the Gov. John Carver School and Central Office have been repaired.  A defective electronic component for the door at GJC is being replaced.  A Pre-K exterior classroom door is also being replaced.  The Carver DPW has continued to assist with tree cleanout at Primary campus.  At MHS, doors to main offices are ordered and will be installed in about 10 days,   New badge access control system is being investigated, which would include district wide picture ID’s.  
Standard III - Family and Community Goal

A. Bullying Task Force Report: Jon Evans presented updates on changes that will be made to Bullying Policy.  New mandates from the state took effect on July 1st and as a result the Committee was re-formed to update definitions and recent legal changes.  At the October meeting, 26 people attended and our school attorney, Rebecca Bryant gave an overview of the law.  Our current policy was compared to the new state model. At the next meeting, a draft of revisions will be discussed and it will be posted for public comment.  In December, the revised bullying plan/policy will be brought to the School Committee.  Lance Kennedy commended the committee’s efforts and the broad spectrum of participation.  
VIII.
Recommendations from the Superintendent:  
The Superintendent recommended the approval of the following field trips:

12/11/13:  Trinity Repertory Theatre, Providence, RI – grade 7




12/13/13:  New York City, NY – grade 8




2/6 to 2/9/14:  Quebec City Carnival, Canada – grades 8-12




3/22/14:  New York City Trip – grade 10





5/23/14:  Great East Chorus Festival, Canobie Lake Park:  gr 6 & 7



Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to approve all trips.  Paula Kibbe second the motion.  No discussion.  Approved unanimously.
The Superintendent announced during the visit from MSBA on September 11th, they suggested a presentation be arranged with the Office of Campaign and Finance for the School Committee, and the Carver community.  OCF will come to Carver on November 20, 2013 at 4 pm at gym in GJC.  Permission was granted from John Tait of MSBA to telecast presentation on our local access cable station (CCAT).  Babysitting will be provided,
IX.  Reports from School Committee: 
Lance Kennedy commended the faculty/staff for their efforts on a wonderful Open House. Parent conferences at Middle High School will be Wednesday 10/23, and Elementary School on Thursday 10/24.

Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to adjourn, Paula Kibbe second the motion.  All in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
Approved by Committee:  11/18/13
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